MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS
ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947

NOTICE NO /2022

ROSE HILL TO ST GEORGE’S CLUB RO PLANT,
IN ST. GEORGE’S PARISH

LANE CLOSURES
FOR
BLDC TRENCH WORKS

TUESDAY JANUARY 4%, 2022 THROUGH MONDAY JANUARY 31%, 2022

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to inform motorists that BLDC’s ongoing trench work will continue on
Rose Hill into St. George’s Club RO plant.

The ongoing lane closure on Rose Hill will continue until trench reaches St. George’s Club private property.
Working hours will be from 7:00 am to 6:00 pm, weekly from Monday through Saturday. Trench work should

reach 200 feet open section lengths at a time.
Motorists are asked to use caution when passing the open trench.

Traffic controls will be under the direction of Island Construction Services Ltd. representatives and will be

managed through traffic control signs & barricades.

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to encourage the full cooperation of the public and apologizes for any

inconvenience that may result.

Should there be any questions regarding these works, please direct queries to the attention of Stephen
Tucker, Project Manager of the BLDC at 501-3010. Any queries on traffic control should be directed to
Tina Beer-Searle, Acting Principal Highways Engineer for Ministry of Public Works on 501-3044.

Dated this 4" day of January, 2021
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The Hon. Wayne L. Furbert JP, MP
Acting Minister of Public Works

By Order




